














September 16, 2021

To,

Board of Directors

Bajaj Holdings & Investment Limited
Mumbai Pune Road, Akurdi, Pune —411 035

Sub: Resignation as statutory auditors of Bajaj Holdings & Investment Limited
Dear Sirs/Madam,

We were appointed as statutory auditors of Bajaj Holdings & Investiment Limited (“the Company™) at the
72" Annual General Meeting (“*AGM™) held on July 20, 2017 to hold office for a period of five years from
the conclusion of 72" AGM till the conclusion of 77" AGM scheduled in 2022.

We have completed the audit of the Company for the year ended March 31, 2021 vide audit report dated
April 29, 2021 and have audited for a continuous period of four years as statutory auditors. Pursuant to the
recently issued Guidelines for Appointment of Statutory Central Auditors (SCAs)/Statutory Auditors (SAs)
of Commercial Banks (excluding RRBs), UCBs and NBFCs (including HFCs) dated April 27, 2021 issued
by Reserve Bank of India (the “RBI Guidelines™), we are ineligible to continue as auditors of the Company
after completing period of three years and hence, for the financial year ending March 31, 2022.

Accordingly. and having regard to the terms of our master engagement agreement dated September 14,2017,
we hereby express our inability to continue as the statutory auditors of the Company after November 13,
2021. by which date, in accordance with Clause 33 of the Securities and Exchange Board of India (Listing
Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) Regulations, 2015, as amended, the Board of Directors of the
Company would have adopted the unaudited financial results for the quarter and half year ending September
30, 2021 and we would have submitted our limited review reports thereon. Accordingly, we request you 1o
kindly take this intimation on record as our letter of resignation that will be effective from November 13,
2021. We have also discussed this matter with the Management of the Company.

We have completed the audit of financial statements of the Company for the yecar ended March 31, 2021
vide audit report dated April 29, 2021 and have not commenced the audit of the Company as at and for the
year ending March 31, 2022,

We take this opportunity to reiterate our appreciation for the courtesies and co-operations extended to us by
your organization.

Should you require any assistance in the future, please feel free to contact us.
Yours Sincerely,

ForSRBC & COLLP
Chartered Accountants
ICAI Firm registration No: 324982E/E300003
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